March 13, 1967

Mr. Benjamin E. McBrayer Indian Health Area Director 301 Post Office and Court House Building Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

Dear Dr. McBrayer:

Thank you very much for your note of March 6. Someone else had sent us a copy of your memorandum to all service unit directors and all branch chiefs relaying our commendations on the report on the Indian Health Division's work in Oklahoma.

We had an opportunity to meet Hugh Morgan last week after we had written you. He was in Washington on business and came by our office. He seemed to appreciate the fact we had read his report with interest.

Our very best wishes.

Sincerely,

CARL ALBERT, M.C. Third District, Oklahoma

CA/Wnu



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH, EDUCATION, AND WELFARE

PUBLIC HEALTH SERVICE

Indian Health Area Office 301 Post Office & Court House Bldg. Okłahoma City, Oklahoma Refer to: A:18PR

March 6, 1967

Honorable Carl Albert House of Representatives Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Albert:

Thank you for your letter of February 28, 1967, commending us for the report on the Division of Indian Health's work in Oklahoma in Hugh Morgan's article in the February 23 issue of "The Oklahoma Journal." It was a pleasure to work with Mr. Morgan in the preparation of this article, and I believe he did an excellent job.

One small error crept into the final product. About half way through the article it reads, "In 1965, 1,192 babies were delivered by a physician in a hospital." The figure should have been 2,414. Otherwise, it is quite factual.

Again, thank you for your kind words and interest in our program. I shall indeed convey your congratulations and commendation to the entire staff.

Sincerely yours,

Burym Burm Benjamin E. McBrayer, M. D. Indian Health Area Director

HEW - Public Health Service February 28, 1967 Dr. Benjamin S. McBrayer Indian Health Area Director Post Office Building Oklahoma City, Oklahoma Dear Dr. McBrayer: I have just read Hugh Morgan's article in The Oklahoma Journal for February 23 in which the excellent report on the Indian Health Division's work in Oklahoma is given. It's a very impressive report. I hope you will convey to your staff my congretulations and commendations. Sincerely. CARL ALBERT, M.C. Third District, Oklahoma CA/White